
Cabinet – 9th December 2014

Additional Recommendations to the following reports:

4 - Future of Day Services in Southampton
5 - Future of the Respite Service for Adults with Learning Disabilities

RECOMMENDATIONS

(vii) To approve the establishment of a dedicated team of experienced social work 
practitioners (from existing resources) to complete a thorough review of the 
needs of all individuals who currently receive a directly provided day and, or, 
respite service and that the anticipated outcome of these reviews will be:
(a) The individual will be deemed not to have eligible social care needs and so 

will be signposted to access universal or other appropriate services or 
support;

(b) The individual or their representative will choose to receive a Direct 
Payment and will use this to purchase the care and support needed to 
meet their eligible social care needs; or

(c) The council will commission the care and support needed to meet an 
individual’s eligible social care needs on their behalf.

(viii) To note that it is anticipated that the reviews will be completed by 28 February 
2015.

(ix) To note that no service will be closed or withdrawn until all reviews have been 
completed and individuals with eligible social care needs have been 
supported to move to suitable alternatives.

(x) To require a progress report at the Cabinet meeting in March 2015.


